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I, SADIQ KHAN, MAYOR OF LONDON, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by 
section 155(1)(c) of the Greater London Authority Act 1999 (“the Act”) and in 
pursuance of my duty under section 174 of the Act, hereby direct Transport for London 
that the level and structure of fares to be charged for public passenger transport services 
provided by Transport for London or by any other person in pursuance of an agreement 
under section 156(2) or (3)(a) of the Act or in pursuance of a transport subsidiary’s 
agreement shall on and from the twentieth day of January 2023 be permanently changed 
so that the 60+ Pass and Older Persons’ Freedom Pass will not be valid between the 
hours of 0430 and 0900 hours on weekdays, excluding Bank Holidays. 
 
Dated this day 17 of January 2023.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sadiq Khan  
Mayor of London 

 

 

Andy Lord  
Commissioner of Transport  
Transport for London  
Palestra House  
197 Blackfriars Road London  
SE1 8NJ  
 

 
Date: 17 January 2023 


